Route 1, Box 39 83341

> Mr. Robert W. Dana American Museum of Natural History Central Park West at 79th Street New York, N.Y. 10024

Dear Mr. Dana:

Thank you for your letter of January 15th and trust the enclosed will suffice. Don is busy making films with Swanson so have written a brief history of his background. If any other information is needed, please do not hesitate to make a request.

One note I left out and in which you might be interested is the fact that both Dr. Bordes and Dr. Tixier have made visits to Idaho to study with Don and we expect a return visit by Dr. Bordes this Fall. This has been a wonderful experience for Don, as they have taught him many Old World techniques while he has taught them the pressure work of the New world.

We are looking forward to our visit to New York in Feb. and, in the meantime, if we can be of further help please do not hesitate to call upon us.

Yours very truly,

(Mrs.)Don E. Crabtree

encl.

2.3.3.94